
Barnstable Council on Aging 
825 Falmouth Rd 

Hyannis, MA 02601 
 

Monthly Meeting –January 20, 2021 
@ 9:00 AM 

 
 
Present: John Jope, Janice Lariviere, Josephine Melpignano, Barbara Cross, Ella Rollins, Anna Valtsakis, Helen 
Stretch 
 
Also present: Donna Burns, BACC Director, Tracy Shaughnessy, Town Council, Paul Murphy, FBCOA   
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 9:00 AM and a quorum was met. Minutes from the October and November, 
and December meetings have been approved as written. 
 
 
Chairman: 
 

• Town Attorney made recommendations for COA Bi-Laws, changes have been made and resubmitted. 
• New members are needed for the COA Board. 

 
 
 
Directors report: 

• Very proud of staff for keeping things going on serving older adults in our community. 
• Grants have been received for providing Grab ‘N Go program. 
• Christmas sing along featured on Thrive cover. 

 
 
 

FBCOA: 
• Raffle ticket sales being discussed, trying to figure out how to handle it. 
• Positions have changed. Kathy Strudwick – President, Monica Gutierrez - Vice President Tess Korkuch – 

Treasurer  
 

 
 
 

 
 

Meeting adjourned at 10:00 AM 
 
Next meeting February 17, 2021 


